To everyone registered for 2202374 Fiction & Fact in English Prose

In light of the university’s decision to cancel all face-to-face classes, we will be moving our
Fiction & Fact discussions online, starting Wednesday, March 18. We are also making a few
changes to the original syllabus. They include:

1. The date for Test 2 has been moved to Friday, April 10. The test will be given remotely,
with the essay questions made available through the English Department website
(where the course materials have been posted) on April 10 at 9:30, our regular class
time. You will have 90 minutes to complete the test, which you will return to your
classroom teacher by email. The format of the test will be identical to that of Test 1.
There will be no class on Friday, April 17.

3. Student presentations will take place during the week of April 20. Again, these will take
place remotely. Each group will have approximately 20-25 minutes to discuss the story
you are assigned and to talk briefly about the non-fiction selection you have chosen as a
companion piece. Brief synopses of the stories for presentation will be available in the
first week of April. In the meantime, you can choose the members of your group. Each
group is to consist of 4 members from any of the five sections of the course. A four-five-
page paper on the short story you present is to be submitted by email to both of the
teachers attending your presentation no later than Friday, May 1.

4. The final examination will also be given remotely. The date has not yet been determined.
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We will keep you posted on any further developments.
Michael Crabtree

Stay healthy!



